
Town Manager’s Update 

June 9, 2016 

 
 

Announcements 

 

• The revaluation field work is coming to an end.  Notices of preliminary value have been 

mailed to residents this week.  If you would like to make an appointment to review your 

assessment please call 603-798-3502 beginning on Monday, June 20
th

 through Tuesday, 

June 28
th
 during normal business hours (8:00 AM – 4:30 PM).  Avitar, our Contract 

Assessor for the revaluation project, will be holding scheduled meetings in Merrimack 

from June 27
th
 – July 1

st
.  Please remember that in order to speak to the Assessor you 

need to make an appointment to do so.   

 

**The values stated in the notices are as of April 1, 2016, and will be reflected on the 

December 2016 tax bill** 

 

Contract Assessor Loren Martin will be at the next Town Council meeting on Thursday, 

June 23
rd

 to give the Town Council an explanation and update. 

 

 

Town Manager’s Report 

 

• The Parks & Recreation Department, with assistance from Merrimack TV will be hosting 

the first free community movie night of the summer at Abbie Griffin Park on Friday, June 

17
th
. The movie will be Star Wars: The Force Awakens and is scheduled to begin at 8:15 

pm. This movie is being sponsored by the Merrimack Lions Club. Free popcorn will be 

available to all attendees.  

 

• Merrimack High School’s graduating class of 2016 will be conducting their graduation 

ceremony at the High School on Saturday the 11
th
 at 10 AM to approximately 

noon…expect heavy traffic along Baboosic Lake Rd. and Daniel Webster Highway prior 

to and after the event.  If possible, seek alternate routes along Turkey Hill & Joppa 

Roads. 
 

• The Nashua-Merrimack YMCA is holding its annual Y-Tri Triathlon this coming 

Sunday, the 12
th
, from 8 AM to noon at Camp Sargent on Camp Sargent Rd.  There will 

be cyclists and runners in the road during the event along Continental Blvd; Industrial Dr; 

Tinker R.; Naticook Rd; and Camp Sargent Rd.  Camp Sargent Rd. will be closed 

between Thornton’s Ferry School and Tinker Rd. – open to residents only.  Expect delays 

and seek alternate routes around the venue.   

 

• The Phase II/Compost Facility Upgrade Project reached final completion on June 2
nd

 

 
 


